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Department of Commerce, 
Community, and Economic 
Development 


 
ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 
 
 
        February 17, 2023 
 
 
      


office@mccarthylodge.com 
Transmitted via email 


 
 


 
Neal Darish 
McCarthy Ventures LLC 
d/b/a New Golden Saloon 
McCarthy, Alaska 99566 
  


   Re: Request to Board to Reduce Licensed Premises 
          Golden Saloon License No. 786 
 
 
Dear Mr. Darish:  
 


I am writing to alert you to a request I will bring to the Alcoholic Beverage Control 
Board at its meeting on March 6, 2023, to reduce the size of the approved license premises 
for the New Golden Salon to exclude the outdoor seating. 


 
As you are aware, when applying for a license, an alcoholic beverage licensee must 


provide the board with “copies of deeds, lease agreements, or other documents that show 
right or title to, or interest in, land and buildings at the location of the business to be 
licensed.” 3 AAC 304.105(b)(6). To enforce the many requirements of AS 04, a licensee 
must have clear and exclusive authority over the licensed space.  As such, under AS 
04.06.090(c), the Board has the authority to “reduce the area to be designated the licensed 
premises below the area applied for when, in the judgment of the board, a reduction 
in area is necessary to ensure control over the sale and consumption of alcoholic 
beverages on the premises or is otherwise in the best interests of the public.” 
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Letter to Mr. Darish  Page 2 
 


Based on a complaint this office has received, our analysis shows that it is more 
likely than not the extended outdoor premises of the New Golden Saloon is on two public 
rights-of-way: Barrett Way and Kennecott Avenue. As such, I will be requesting the 
Board to reduce the size of the licensed premises as depicted in the attached drawing. You 
will have the opportunity to be heard to present your counter position.   


 
The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board will meet in Fairbanks at the Hampton Inn, 


433 Bentley Avenue. However, you may also attend by Zoom at this link. On the day of 
the meeting, please check AMCO’s website for any potential changes to this Zoom link. 


 
Thank you.  
 
     Sincerely, 
 


      
     Joan M. Wilson 
     AMCO Director 


 
 
 
cc:     Kevin A. Higgins, Senior Asst. Attorney General 
 
 


 
 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Famco-alaska-gov.zoom.us%2Fj%2F82614490862%3Fpwd%3DOXlQY2UwMWdYQkF4UGhYNEJrQ252Zz09&data=05%7C01%7Cmaya.ali%40alaska.gov%7C66045bd1eabe4542794d08db0a179fbb%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638114868801998871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dgiKYdreGFxsFQvmDgWjgNmIjcFw64SOz8VW%2F%2F%2FfW8g%3D&reserved=0

https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
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